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This activity was started by Fleet Captain Tom Stieber in 1992 when then Commodore Ed Fried asked Tom to help him start a "service" activity for some worthy organization in our area. 
Since Tom and I are from Norwalk, we were familiar with Christie Lane, a school for the Developmentally Handicapped, and Tom suggested that organization. At bridge meetings the details were finalized. 
It was decided to provide boat rides and a luncheon for those “students” the school found capable of participating. Over the years, the number of students settled at a max of 20-25, with 5 staff members. There has to be at least 1 staff member on each boat with the students to aid the captain in providing a pleasant experience for all. 
Joanne Hancock has always been responsible for collecting donations from businesses for the students to take with them as a remembrance of the day. 
Tom Hancock has always taken photos of the day. 
Tom Stieber contacts Christie Lane to set-up the event and provides a boat/assistance.

Diane Stieber orders the food/supplies, sets up, and helps serve. 
Many club members participate with boats, dock assistance, helping the captains, serving, cleaning-up, stuffing bags, and making everyone welcome. 
2012 is the 20 Year Anniversary of this service activity. 
All the club members who have helped over the years have greatly enjoyed this activity, and so have the students of Christie Lane as evidenced by their many thank you notes.
